

PARISH NEWSLETTER

Issue No 42

www.saughall.gov.uk

May 2009

By Election Results

A By Election was held on Thursday, 23 April 2009 to fill the vacant seat on the Council resulting from Councillor Philamena Humphrey's resignation. Three candidates stood for election, the turn out was 12.7% and the votes cast were as follows:

Harry Dobson 64 Andrew Errington 82 Kathy Ford 156



Congratulations to Councillor Kathy Ford on winning the seat. The Council looks forward to working with her over the forthcoming months.

Message from the PCSO

As your PCSO I have settled into Saughall like a "Duck to Water" and feel very proud of the village.

With your continued support I hope we can enhance the safety and happiness of the village.



In each Newsletter I will ask for your help in a particular area. This time I would like to politely request that all parents of children under 18 know exactly where their children are in the evenings, to set curfews depending on their age and to question them on what they have been up to during the We need to teach them that dropping litter, vandalising property or even tearing park benches from the ground is unacceptable behaviour and that eventually their own parents have to pay the costs of repair via their taxes or insurance premiums etc. In the long term this can result in less pocket money. In the very long term as soon as the police are involved it can lead to anti social behaviour orders and can have a negative effect when trying to get a job of their own one day.

Let's teach children to respect other people's property and like us feel proud of this lovely

village.

PCSO Sue Morrison Cheshire Constabulary

Council Meetings Public Speaking Time

You are very welcome to attend Parish Council meetings. Copies of the Council's Agenda and Minutes are available at the Coop Store and on the Council's website www.saughall.gov.uk. Council meetings are usually held at 7:30pm on the first Monday of the month at the Vernon Institute. The meeting schedule for the new Municipal Year is set out overleaf.

Ten minutes are allocated at the beginning of each meeting to enable any petitioners to speak in support of their petition(s) and for questions from the public to be taken, providing five clear working days written notice has been given, or on urgent matters, providing a request is made to the Chairman prior to the commencement of the meeting and Council's consent is given.

Council Budget 2009/10

Budget Head	Allocation
Environment	18,900.00
Golden Jubilee Park	6,545.00
Admin	19,810.00
Bus Shelters	2,500.00
Police	11,835.00
Garden of	
Remembrance	2,000.00
Contingency	1,000.00
Total	62,590.00

Parish Council Surgeries

Parish Council Surgeries are being held between 10.00am and 10.45am on the following Saturdays:

- 9 May
- 30 May
- 4 July
- 1 August

Homewatch

Homewatch has acquired equipment that will enable valuables to be marked. To avail yourself of this free service please contact lan Humphrey on Tel: 01244 880011.

The Spring/Summer growing season is with us again. Vigilance is required for the following:

- Hanging Baskets when bedded out with plants can be tie-wrapped onto the bracket. This will stop them from being stolen – it only takes seconds to make them secure
- Bedded out tubs of all shapes and sizes can be easy pickings for thieves if located in obscure places
- 3. Bedding plants in the garden can easily find their way to the numerous 'car boot sales' in the area

Please make sure all garden sheds are secure with locks and lights. Lawnmowers and strimmers make easy picking for thieves.

Motorbikes/mini-motos and mountain bikes are being stolen from garages.

Enjoy your garden this Summer.

Ian Humphrey Homewatch Co-ordinator

Newsletter by email

If you would like to be added to the list to receive the Newsletter electronically please contact the clerk.

Email: clerk@saughall.gov.uk

It is appreciated that many people do not have access to email so delivery with the Standard Newspaper will continue as before for most villagers.

Council Meeting Schedule 2009/10

All meetings, both Council and Committees, are open to the public. Agendas for all meetings are displayed at the Co-op Store, Church Road, Saughall and on the Council's website (www.saughall.gov.uk). Parish Council meetings begin at 7:30pm and include ten minutes of Public Speaking Time where residents can bring matters to the attention of Members of the Council.

Meetings of the Council and the Planning Committee usually take place at the Vernon Institute, Church Road, Saughall and other Committee meetings are held in the Uniform Groups' Headquarters on Fiddlers Lane, Saughall, unless otherwise stated on the agenda.

Date	Parish Council	* Planning Committee	Finance & GP Committee	Annual Meeting	Budget Meeting	Parish Meeting	Members Training
	7:30pm	7:00pm	7:30pm	7:30pm	7:30pm		
11-May		Х		Х			
21-May			Х				
01-Jun	X	X					
08-Jun							Х
06-Jul	Х	Х					
30-Jul			Х				
03-Aug	Х	Х					
07-Sep	Х	Х					
24-Sep			Х				
05-Oct	Х	Х					
02-Nov	Х	Х					
19-Nov			Х				
07-Dec	Х	Х					
04-Jan	Х	Х					
11-Jan					Х		
18-Feb			Х				
01-Mar	Х	Х					
12-Apr	Х	Х	_	_			
15-Apr			Х				
26-Apr						Х	
10-May		Х		Х			

^{*} Planning Committee meetings will take place if planning applications have been received from Cheshire West and Chester Council. Therefore it may be necessary to cancel scheduled meetings if no plans have been received and call other meetings at a later date if plans are received, with the agreement of the Chairman and to fit in with the Planning Authority's tight consultation timescales.

Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team

The Team continues to make progress and a list of its activities are set out below:

Visiting groups in the village offering advice

Running football skills course during school summer holidays

Carrying out regular speed gun checks

Carrying out regular Speed Indicator Device surveys

Organising exercise classes for over 60's

Carrying out fire homes surveys for any householder in the village

Ongoing liaison with the Principal Authority over road surface, hedge and ditch issues

Obtaining an Environmental Grant for improvements to the pond in the Golden Jubilee Park was arranged. This work is ongoing due to the low water level

Dog fouling initiative – The Team has a stencil and will be marking the areas of concern

Arranging estimates and supervising works in the Golden Jubilee Park

Running the 'Set the Pace' campaign at the Christmas lights switch-on event and encouraging people to sign up

Representing the Parish Council at Carillion's Parish Councils Liaison Meetings in respect of the A5117 road improvement scheme

Contacting the Department of Transport for road safety booklets and collected them from Wrexham

Trying to set up other fitness activities without success

Looking into Cycle proficiency courses

Looking into care for people within Saughall who do not fall under the Principal Authority's Older People's Services umbrella

Negotiating high visibility vests from Carillion for village children

Negotiating high visibility arm/leg bands from a local company

Applying pressure to the Principal Authority in an attempt to get a pedestrian crossing, flashing school sign and a 20mph speed limit at the school

Meeting Christine Russell MP regarding speed limits of 20mph and community speed zone signs

Tony Summers Co-ordinator, Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team

Good Neighbour and Community Awards

In the last Newsletter, published in January 2009, the Council introduced a Good Neighbour and Community Awards Scheme in recognition of outstanding achievement and to promote community spirit. Awards are in the form of framed certificates. Unfortunately, by the closing date of 31 March 2009 no nominations had been received.

This is disappointing but the Council does plan to publicise and run this scheme again next year in the hope that electors can be persuaded to make nominations in recognition of good deeds or continuous unpaid and voluntary work/service/actions that have been carried out by villagers for the benefit of the community as a whole.



Chairman's Annual Report 2008/09

The Chairman presented her Annual Report at the

Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday, 27 April 2009. The report details the work of the Council over the last year. It is set out below in its entirety.

Introduction

As the Municipal year comes to a close it is time once again to reflect upon Parish Council activity within the community during the past twelve months.

Change in Membership

Councillor Philomena Humphrey resigned from the Council in January 2009. I pay tribute to her and thank her for her hard work whilst she was on the Parish Council. A Byelection was held last Thursday and Kathy Ford was duly elected. I look forward to working with her.

The New Council – Cheshire West and Chester

On 31 March 2009 Cheshire County and the six District Councils were abolished and we now share the new Cheshire West and Chester Unitary Council with the former boroughs of Vale Royal, Ellesmere Port and Neston and the City of Chester. The administrative headquarters are at the County Hall. Whether this new arrangement will prove more efficient and cost effective remains to be seen.

I would like to put on record our thanks to former County Councillor David Rowlands and wish him well for the future. David regularly attended our meetings and kept us abreast of County policies and initiatives. I would also like to thank former Chester City Councillors Andrew and Jeanne Storrar for their help and support over the years when they represented this village on the City Council. Of course they are both still Parish Councillors and Andrew is now representing us on the new Council.

Finance

The Council's budgets for the financial years 2008/09 and 2009/10 are as follows:

2008/09 £59,710.00 2009/10 £62,590.00

Unlike the new unitary Council, the Parish Council does not receive Government grants and is funded by means of the local Council Tax - £44.53 per household per band D property.

For the last four years Chester City Council has made a double taxation grant. This grant was population based and in 2008/09 approximately amounted £4.000. to However, the new Council decided not to award this grant. This loss in grant had to be taken into account when the Parish Council's budget was set and had serious implications on the level of the parish precept. It has increased by 10% on the previous year but if the grant had been paid the precept would have gone up by only 3%. The Parish Council has made а number representations over the injustice of this action. It means that parished areas of the Chester District are being disadvantaged in comparison with the rest of the area served by the new Council.

The grant has not been reinstated but we have been told that the new Council is committed to reviewing the grants and payments that have been made to Parish Councils during the coming year and is looking forward to working with all Parish And Town Councils in a positive way during this process and is giving Parish and Town Councils greater involvement in the delivery of services in their communities as it develops its thinking on Area Partnership Boards and Community Forums.

Parish Council Surgeries

Since October 2008 a new approach has been taken to Parish Council Surgeries because the Parish Council believes that it is important that it is openly accessible and available to parishioners who want to discuss quality of life issues etc with its Members. Surgeries are still held monthly between 10.00am and 10.45am on the Saturday immediately before the Council meeting on the first Monday of the month (second Monday if the first is a public holiday). They are held outside the Co-op Stores and the dates are published on the notice boards.

Vernon Institute

The Council has a savings fund so that when work is required it is able to contribute to the

costs of improving the building and fabric of the Vernon Institute, a listed building and an important community facility and village meeting point. During the last year the Council has contributed £2,739, which is 50% of the cost of the work undertaken.

Partnership Working and the PCSO Initiative

This village has had its own PCSO since 1 April 2007 when Mike Butler took up the position. The Council has a three-year agreement with the Cheshire Constabulary and has contributed £11,000 each year. We are now in the final year of the agreement and if we continue to support a PCSO post in the village, the sum is likely to increase.

Mike Butler moved to another area in January and I would like to put on record the Council's thanks and appreciation of his help and support over the two years he was attached to Saughall and wish him well in his future career. PCSO Sue Morrison has now taken over from Mike. She is getting to know Saughall and its people. Her role is to provide a visible uniformed presence and make a contribution to the reduction of crime and disorder and the promotion of public reassurance and quality of life.

Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team

The Council used its partnership with the police as a mechanism to form a Neighbourhood Management Team with other partners including the Cheshire Fire Service and community volunteers. The Team is funded for a three-year period through a £10,000 grant from the Cheshire Community Council and its aim is to make Saughall and Shotwick Park a safer place for us all to live. It's now in its second year of operation. It's made up of volunteers and its activities are co-ordinated extremely well by Tony Summers. Thanks Tony.

Golden Jubilee Park

The Council has continued to develop the Park by adding a 4-metre high play net at a cost of £10,921.30. This was part funded by

a £5,000 grant from Chester City Council. We also installed a combination goal end and tarmac pad for ball games at a cost of £17,950. Chester City Council gave us another grant of £2,300 towards it. The funding difference was met from our Golden Jubilee Park Designated Fund.

Following difficulties with installation, the stepping-stones and balancing beam are now also in-situ, along with four park benches that the Council has had in storage for some time. Unfortunately, some of the benches have been subjected to mindless vandalism. The car park continues to flood when it rains. We are ascertaining what can be done to solve this problem.

The New School and the Thomas Wedge CE (Controlled) Junior School

Saughall All Saints' Church of England Primary School is expected to open in the autumn. It will have 10 classrooms sited to make the best of natural light, a large hall, library, group rooms, practical areas, a home economics area, dedicated secure outdoor play areas for foundation pupils, infants and juniors, a wildlife area, football pitches, running track and an outdoor classroom. The hall and main entrance are being located at the front of the building so that it can be used for community use outside of school hours and a pedestrian crossing is being installed on Church Road to improve safety.

Wain House Proposed Re-Development

Chester District Housing Trust has decided to re-develop Wain House and five bungalows at Rakeway. It is consulting surrounding residents and hopes to start on site within the next 12 months. It will submit its planning application to the planning authority, Cheshire West and Chester Council soon. Planning Officers will then ask the Parish Council for its observations on the application as it is a statutory consultee. The Council has already decided to consider this application itself rather than leaving it to its Planning Committee to make any observations.

Affordable Housing Scheme

The Housing Needs Survey identified a need for affordable housing to be built in Saughall. Unfortunately, there has been another set back in respect of this initiative. Northern Affordable Homes Ltd who reached an agreement with Cheshire County Council to purchase land behind Lodge Lane on which to build 12 low cost dwellings went into administration last year and will not be able to proceed.

We still wish to take this proposal forward and have held a meeting with Officers of the principal authorities and a housing trust to see what can be done. It has been agreed that negotiations will commence and we will be kept up to date on any progress made.

Traffic Issues

Traffic congestion, issues with the buses, damage to grass verges, parking and speeding cars are recurring themes at Council meetings. We work with the Police, the Highways Authority and the bus companies to try to remedy these problems. Councillors and volunteers have been trained to use a speed gun and a speed indicator device, which we borrow from the principal authority. Speed checks will be repeated often, as a deterrent, for those who regularly offend.

The Peg Lay-by

The lay-by at the Peg was revamped and remarked in February. It is an official bus stop and it is an offence to park in it. So if you do and you are caught you will receive a fine.

A5117 Major Road Works

A5117 Deeside Park **Junctions** The Improvement Scheme to reduce congestion, increase safety and support regeneration by removing three bottleneck junctions was officially opened on 3 March 2009. Highways Agency's Chief Executive, Dalton, Graham marked the formal completion of the £61 million scheme by unveiling a plaque at the site.



Jenny Young and Andrew Storrar beside the plaque

The new three-mile road cuts out the congestion at the A550, A540 and M56 junctions. Road users are already seeing the benefits of it. As well as reducing delays and improving road safety, the improvements will help boost economic regeneration by improving access between England and Wales.

Planning

The Council is a statutory consultee on all planning applications in its area. It provides a focal point for the views of local residents and has an opportunity to support or oppose each application. In the course of this Municipal year the Council has dealt with 38 applications compared with 47 last year.

Christmas Lights Celebration - Thursday, 27 November 2008

The Christmas Lights Switch-On Ceremony outside the Greyhound Public House was a very successful event held during the current Municipal year. There were approximately 500 people in attendance including Father Christmas, and there were refreshments, music and entertainment laid on. The event was well supported and enjoyed by the community and the £300 profit made was donated to the Vernon Institute.

I would like to say a special thank you to Councillor Jean Johnson and the volunteers who sat on the Steering Group giving up their time to meticulously organise the event. Jean has agreed to lead the organisation of a similar Christmas event in 2009.

Family Fun Day - Monday, 5 May 2008

Approximately 2,000 people attended and enjoyed the Family Fun Day held last spring to mark the official opening of the Golden Jubilee Park by Councillor Andrew Storrar, then Sheriff of Chester. Councillor lan Humphrey led a Task Group of volunteers who made all of the arrangements. It was very well organised and demonstrated village life at its very best bringing the community together.

There were various stalls including, tombola, cakes, ice cream, refreshments, a bar, games and activities for people of all ages. It proved to be, without doubt, a very exceptional day and generated income, including donations, of £824, which will be ploughed back into the development. Well done everyone!

The Parish Council is willing to support an annual "Family Fun Day" if enough volunteers come forward to help make the necessary arrangements. If you are interested in helping please let us know.

Communications

The Parish Council's website is regularly updated (www.saughall.gov.uk). We publish a newsletter four times a year and local people and village organisations are welcome to contribute to it. The Clerk and I can be contacted by email so please use this facility to pass on your comments to us.

(clerk@saughall.gov.uk and chairman@saughall.gov.uk)

And finally...

The Parish Council has had another busy year. We have been proactive and made good progress and we look forward to accomplishing even more during the next twelve months. Many thanks to those members of the public, who have brought matters to our attention and/or who have come along to our meetings.

It has been a privilege to be chosen by the Council to act as Chairman and I should like to thank the Vice-Chairman, fellow Councillors and the Clerk for their support and hard work during what I believe has been a very successful year.

Jenny Young Chairman 27 April 2009

How to Contact Cheshire Police

- Non-emergency calls 0845 4580000
- Only use 999 if....
 - There is danger to life
 - Violence is used or threatened
 - A serious crime is in progress or likely to occur
 - A suspect is nearby
 - There is a road traffic collision involving personal injury or danger to others
 - A vulnerable person needs urgent assistance

Blue Badge Parking Scheme

The scheme provides a national range of parking concessions for disabled people with severe mobility problems who have difficulty using public transport.

Applications for Blue Badges, which are issued by Cheshire West and Chester Council to people who meet laid down criteria because they are seriously disabled, must now be sent to:

Community Services PO Box 314 Middlewich Cheshire CW7 9EJ

Dog Fouling

The Dogs (Fouling of Land)
Act 1996 makes it an offence to allow your dog to foul in public areas and allows leads to the second second



foul in public areas and allows local councils to make on the spot fines.

Clear up after your dog. Put it in one of the many bins provided or take it home with you.

Also, in the interests of health and safety, dogs are not allowed on any of the Council owned land on Fiddlers Lane. Enforcement action will be taken if your dog is found to be on this land.



Keep Saughall Tidy

Don't drop litter, put it in one of the many litter bins dotted around the village or take it home.

Think Before You Park!



Please do not park on grass verges or on footpaths.

Problems continue because cars are being parked on pavements, resulting in the elderly and disabled being unable to pass with safety. This is happening in many places, but particularly in the areas of The Ridings and Thomas Wedge Schools at dropping off and pick-up times. Dropped kerbs, which have been introduced to help the disabled, are being blocked by parked cars. Please ensure that you are not putting the elderly at risk.

Remember there are people with prams and pushchairs who will have to step out into the road to get passed your car. Also, have a thought for those who are wheelchair bound.

Cars continue to park on and destroy the grass verge on Long Lane.

The Police have been informed of all inappropriate parking "hot spots" and Traffic Wardens and the PCSO will ticket anyone who causes an obstruction.

You have been warned!

Slimming World, Saughall

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for his or her support and enthusiasm through the last year. I was thrilled to take over as consultant in October 2007 and it has been a joy to share in the success of our members. With our fabulous eating plan called Food Optimising and the option to add some Body Magic the pounds drop away and our members enjoy better health, higher energy levels and improved self esteem, to name just a few of the benefits, and enjoy a fun night out!!

You can find us in the Vernon Institute at 7pm on Tuesdays. We exchange ideas, hold tasting evenings and yes have lots of fun!!

We have had a tremendous 2008 but let's try to make 2009 even better!! We have had lots of celebrations. There was a tie for 'Greatest Loser' with Ann and Debbie both losing over 3 stones. Tracy has lost 4 stones and is our 'Woman of the Year'. Our 'Man of the Year' was John and 'Miss Slinky' is Lynne. Well done everyone! There will be lots more celebrations to come!

Everyone is welcome to join us and because the plan is so healthy we can support our young members from 11-15 who are 'Free To Go' with a paying member; we also support people with diabetes, and expectant and nursing mums, working along side their midwives. Please don't forget this is certainly not 'women only' and our gentlemen members do exceptionally well!!

SO NO EXCUSES!! COME AND JOIN US!!

My promise to you is that you will never be hungry, you can eat healthy, filling meals with the family, you can eat out, nothing is barred, the pounds will slip away as many of our members lose half a stone in three weeks AND you get ME!! 24/7 not just on a Tuesday, anything I can do to help you, I will. Your weight loss really matters to me.

As a mother and a grandmother I fully appreciate the stress and strains of modern life and good health is vital to get us through. Together we can do it.

I have lots and lots of wonderful recipes and meal ideas but just to get your taste buds going I would like to share our fabulous Mexican Soup which is so easy to make.



MEXICAN SOUP

Serves: 6

Syns per serving: 1 Syn on Green

INGREDIENTS

1 onion, chopped Mushrooms, chopped 2 rashers of lean bacon, chopped Fry Light 1 Mexican flavour Oxo cube 1 400g can red kidney beans (drained and rinsed) 1 400g can baked beans 1 400g can chopped tomatoes 1 red pepper, chopped A handful or two of pasta

METHOD

- 1. Gently fry the onion, mushrooms and chopped bacon using Fry Light until they are softened and the bacon starts to brown.
- 2. Place all the ingredients, except the pasta into a deep saucepan or casserole pot, along with the stock cube. Top the pan up with water.
- 3. Simmer for 20 minutes then add the pasta and simmer for a further 5-10 minutes

A warm welcome awaits you at Slimming World on Tuesdays at 7pm in the Vernon

Institute.

At Slimming World we make your dreams come true.

Consultant: Lindy Whelan Telephone 07860193630

Girl Guiding – Centenary

Starting with celebrations on 6 September 2009 at the Chester Racecourse.

The Brownies are hoping to go to see the Trooping of the Colour in June 2010.

The Guides are to camp at Alton Towers in July 2010.

Friday Club

The PCSO is visiting many of the local organisations to introduce herself to Saughall residents, and here she is pictured chatting to the members of the Saughall Friday Club. The Friday Club is always looking for volunteers to help in a variety of different ways.



If you feel you could give a little of your time for this worthwhile cause, please call Jeanne Storrar on 01244 880226

This is Your Parish Newsletter!

This Newsletter is yours. Why not make a contribution to it? Interesting articles on village life are always welcome. The Council publishes its Newsletter four times a year.

However, if village people provide enough material it could be published more frequently. Feel free to submit a small piece to the Clerk for inclusion.

Help generate interest in the local community, tell us what you are doing, inform on quality of life issues, let us know about an organisation that you are a member of, or publicise a planned event and provide us with information you think local people will want to know about.

Roberts Morgan School of Dance Ballet, Tap, Modern & Jazz

Weekly dance class places available. Join us at the Vernon Institute, Saughall.

Contact Miss Jackie 678859 or Miss Liz 341403

Classes for 3 to 16 year olds

ALL CHILDREN WELCOME

Activities at the Vernon Institute

A variety of activities take place at the Vernon Institute. Please see the notice board in the entrance hall for exact times and contact numbers. Activities include:

- Pilates
- Badminton
- Table Tennis
- Snooker/Billiards
- Onlooker/Billiards
- Women's Institute
- Saughall Library in the small hall.

Open:

Tuesday 3pm-4pm Thursday 7:30pm-

8:30pm

- Gardening Club
- Golden Link
- Play School
- Whist
- Art Club
- Dancing Schools
- Weight Watchers
- Model Dolls House Making

Activities at All Saints Church

- Senior Monday Meeting
- Children's Group Meetings and
- Youth Football Teams
- Uniform Groups
- Card Making

Activities Class

Activities at the Methodist Church

The following activities are provided in the Methodist Hall. The Bookings Secretary is Linda Pleasant who can let you have further details (Tel: 01244 881103).

- Mother and Toddlers Group
- Friday Club
- Mollington
 Singers Choir
- Slimming world
- Dancing Classes
- Coffee Morning, once a fortnight

Saughall Cricket Club Fixtures 2009

Cheshire Alliance Division 2

25 April	Away	Rostherne
2 May	Home	Glazebury
9 May	Away	Heaton MV
16 May	Home	Haslington
23 May	Home	Mossley
30 May	Away	Ellesmere Port
6 June	Home	Trinity
13 June	Away	Styal
20 June	Home	Homles Chapel
27 June	Away	Frodsham
4 July	Home	Audlem
11 July	Home	Rostherne
18 July	Away	Glazebury
25 July	Home	Heaton MV
1 August	Away	Haslington
8 August	Away	Mossley
15 August	Home	Ellesmere Port
22 August	Away	Trinity
29 August	Home	Styal
5 September	Away	Holmes Chapel
12 September	Home	Frodsham
19 September	Away	Audlem

Friendly Matches

Away	Capenhurst
Home	West Derby Old
	Boys
Away	Rainhill
Home	Rainhill
	Home Away

Celebration Concert

To mark their 30th Anniversary, the MOLLINGTON SINGERS ladies choir will be performing a celebration concert, with guest artistes, at the Vernon Institute, Saughall on FRIDAY 19th JUNE.

The choir is a popular form of entertainment at clubs and charity events throughout the year and constantly updates its extensive repertoire of music

Tickets will be on sale at £5 to include light refreshments and this special occasion would be ideal as a local or group outing.

Tickets please phone 01244 851328

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS

Women's Institute

Mrs Norah Murchie, Tel: 880701

Saughall Cricket Club

Mr Brian Huxley, Tel: 880753

Saughall Table Tennis Club

Mr Bob Salisbury, Tel: 881323

Saughall Community Day Centre

Church Road, Saughall Tel: 880474

Saughall Greyhound Pub Football Team

Telephone Carl on 880205

Saughall Gardening Club

Barbara Goode, e-mail: barbara@gardencycles. wanadoo.co.uk Tel: 880513

Saughall Colts Junior Football Club

Football for children aged 6-16 Mr Steve Kalaher 880964 www.saughallcolts.co.uk

Golden Link Club

Margaret Grain, Tel: 881294

Thomas Wedge CE (Controlled) Junior School

Headteacher – Donna Prenton Tel: 981090

The Ridings Infant School

Headteacher – Mrs J Davies, Tel: 881451

All Saints Church

Vicar: Rev Brian Harris
Tel: 880213
Email:
brian@jbharris.fsnet.co.uk
Church Wardens
Mr Roger Leslie, Tel: 880597
Mrs Margaret Lundy,
Tel: 372038

Pre-School Group

Mrs Lynda Johnson, Tel: 880954 (Term time only)

Saughall Neighbourhood Management Team

Co-ordinator Tony Summers 0770 762 2062 saughall.safety@tiscali.co.uk

WHO'S WHO on the Council					
Parish Councillors					
Kathy Ford 6 Vernon Close Saughall Chester CH1 6BH 01244 881459 katherine.ford1@btinternet.com	Dennis Holman – Vice Chairman 28 The Ridings Saughall Chester CH1 6AX 01244 881593 d.holman@chester.ac.uk	Ian Humphrey (also Homewatch Coordinator) 1 Smithy Close Saughall Chester CH1 6ED 01244 880011			
Jean Johnson Oaktree Nurseries Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880895	John Johnson Oaktree Nurseries Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880895	Brian Kerr OBE 33 Greenway Saughall Chester CH1 6EG 01244 880347 briankerr@uwclub.net			
Janette Knox 7 Rosewood Grove Saughall Chester CH1 6AN 01244 881259 janette.knox@calday.wirral.sch.uk	Rakesh Shukla 30 Church Road Saughall Chester CH1 6EP 01244 880440 rakesh@saughallpharmacy.co.uk	Andrew Storrar Hey House Farm Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880226 andrew.storrar@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk			
Jeanne Storrar Hey House Farm Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880226 jeannestorrar@hotmail.co.uk	Helen Thorniley-Jones The Greyhound Inn Sea Hill Road Saughall Chester CH1 6BJ 01244 880205 Hthornileyjones@aol.com	Andrew Warrington 6 Worsley Avenue Saughall Chester CH1 6BG 01244 880418 andrew@awarrington4.wanadoo.co.uk			
Dolores Whitton JP 2 Darlington Crescent Saughall Chester CH1 6DB 01244 881411 dandpcwhitton@talktalk.net	Jenny Young – Chairman 212 Hermitage Road Saughall Chester CH1 6AE 01244 881133 chairman@saughall.gov.uk	Clerk to the Council Shirley Hudspeth 10 Merton Close Little Neston Cheshire CH64 0TR 0151 336 3367 clerk@saughall.gov.uk			
Cheshire West and Chester Councillors					
Brian Crowe Glebe Farm Coalpit Lane Mollington Chester CH1 6JL 01244 851384 brian.crowe@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk	Eleanor Johnson The Oaks Long Green Barrow Chester CH3 7JU 01244 300339 eleanor.johnson@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk	Andrew Storrar Hey House Farm Fiddlers Lane Saughall Chester CH1 6DH 01244 880226 andrew.storrar@cheshirewestandchester .gov.uk			
Member of Parliament	Local Police	Homewatch			
Mrs Christine Russell MP Constituency Office Abbey House Abbey Green Chester CH1 2JH	Blacon Police Station, Blacon Avenue, Chester, CH1 5BD 01244 350222 (The number to ring when reporting a crime) Saughall's PCSO is Susan Morrison susan.morrison@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 0845 4586375 (office voicemail) 0845 4580000 (switchboard)	Ian Humphrey (Co-ordinator) 1 Smithy Close Saughall Chester CH1 6ED 01244 880011			

SUPPORTING OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES

'USE THEM OR LOSE THEM!'

CO-OPERATIVE STORE

Church Road, Saughall.
'Everything you need from your local friendly village shop'
Tel. No. 881408

SAUGHALL POST OFFICE

Within the Co-operative Stores, Tel No. 880403

SAUGHALL SERVICE STATION

Church Road, Saughall 'For all your motoring needs' Tel. No. 881625

CHESTNUT HOUSE DAY NURSERY

Church Road, Saughall 'Quality care for Children' Tel. No. 880371

B. J. CLEGG & SON

'Plumbing, heating and gas fittings' Tel. No. 880120

PETER GARNETT

'For all your decorating needs' Tel. No. 881249

BARRA BOARDING KENNELS

Parkgate Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880837

LITTLE CREEK DOG KENNELS

Kingswood Lane, Saughall Tel. No. 880267

FAR EAST

CHINESE TAKE-AWAY Fiddlers Lane, Saughall Tel. No. 881621

A&GO PLASTERING

Quality work guaranteed. For a free no obligation quote phone Gordon on: Tel. No. 880765 or Mobile: 0791 773 4376

OAK TREE NURSERIES

Fiddlers Lane, Saughall
'Come along and see us – you won't be
disappointed'
Tel. No. 880895

CREATIVE PHOTOGRAPHY

'Wedding and Social' Maurice Alley, Church Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880606

W. GATER, PLUMBER

'Plumbing and Heating Engineers Tel. No. 880654

EPTOWING

Mobile Tow Bar Fitting Service Darlington Crescent, Saughall Tel. No. 881609

DR. WILLIAM RICHARDSON

Homeopathy Church Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880574

CHESTER SECURITY SYSTEMS

32, Church Road, Saughall
'Our business is your peace of mind'
Tel. No. 881399
info@chestersecurity.co.uk

SUPERIOR DRY CLEANERS

In your area every week providing the following:

- Dry Cleaning Service
- Ironing Service
- Alterations and new zips
- Carpet, rug and upholstery cleaning Tel. Rob Parry on 07788 157431

NEIL RICHARDS – ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

All types of electrical work undertaken Tel. No. 881732 email: nsrichards@yahoo.co.uk

PH LEWIS - JOINER

All types of work undertaken – Windows, doors, floors, etc Tel. No. 0789 424 0289

RON STUART AERIALS

'All types supplied and installed' Tel. No. 880449

CHESTER PAINT STRIPPERS

Reclaimed doors & fire places for sale Sea Hill Farm, Saughall Tel. No. 881771

PERFECTIONS UNISEX SALON

2 Fiddlers Lane, Saughall Tel. No. 881122

READES RESIDENTIAL

'Lettings and Property Management www.readesresidential.com Tel. No. 08450 097 097

SAUGHALL VILLAGE SURGERY

Church Road, Saughall Tel. No. 881590

GREYHOUND INN

Seahill Road, Saughall Tel. No. 880205

WHEATSHEAF INN

Parkgate Road, Saughall Tel. No. 851804

EGERTON ARMS INN

Hermitage Road, Saughall Tel. No. 882001

JS MORTGAGES

11 Hermitage Road, Saughall Tel. No. 881848 email: jaqirsingh@btinternet.com

SAUGHALL PHARMACY

30 Church Road, Saughall 'Your very own friendly dispensing chemist' Tel. No. 881765

GOBLIN GARDENING

43 Rakeway, Saughall Tel. No. 657967 email: goblingarden@btinternet.com

If you would like your local business advertised in the next newsletter, please contact the Clerk.